

Newsletter **01.04.2022**

Assembly

There was no assembly this week. The 5th class assembly has been postponed until Thursday 9th June. Next week, 4th class will perform an assembly for us at 9.20am linked to Autism Awareness Week. Parents are welcome to attend.

Autism Awareness Week

World Autism Day is this Saturday, 2nd April. Next week at school we will be celebrating this with an Autism Awareness Week. On Wednesday 6th April we will be asking all children and staff to wear blue for the day. 4th Class will be performing an assembly on Thursday based on autism awareness. The parents of children with autism that attend our school will be invited in for a coffee morning on Thursday 7th April. All classes will take part in a variety of awareness raising activities over the week.

Peace Proms

Last week the children in 5th and 6th class attended the second online workshop for the Peace Proms concert. The children performed beautifully and were great representatives of our school. The main Peace Proms concert will take place live in The Helix in Dublin on Sunday 8th May at 3pm. A bus will be provided to transport the children to and from the school for the concert. For those parents who wish to attend the live concert, tickets will go on sale from The Helix Box Office at 9am on Friday 8th April. Please make sure to select the correct day and time when buying tickets.

<u>Language Connect Programme – Irish Sign Language</u>

The children in 6th class had their final session of learning Irish Sign Language this week. Thank you to the tutor, Olive, and well done to 6th class for their hard work and dedication to the programme.

Walk on Wednesday

Well done to all those who made the extra effort to walk to and from school this Wednesday. Next Wednesday will see another Walk on Wednesday!

Gaeilgeoirí na Miosa

The last Friday of every month sees the Gaeilgeoirí na Míosa Award (Irish Speaker of the Month) for each class being presented in Celebration Assembly. This March awards go to:

Junior Infants A – Jorge

Junior Infants B – Gabija

Senior Infants - Rhys

First Class – Lola

Second Class – Cristian

Third Class – JJ

Fourth Class – Muireann

Fifth Class – Liam

Sixth Class – Tadhg

Maith sibh agus lean leis an dea-obair! (Well done and keep up the good work!)

Dental Forms – 6th Class

The dental forms for children in 6th class were due to be returned to school by today. If you have yet to return these forms, please do so as soon as possible.

Parent Teacher Association - Disco

Last Saturday, the PTA held a very successful school disco. It was lovely to see all the children and parents getting together. Thank you to all who supported this event by attending, and thank you for the hard work from the parents who helped make this event such a success.

<u>Parent Teacher Association – Board Games</u>

The PTA organised a variety of board games for each of the classes recently. We have also had donations of Board Games from ReRoll Games on Flowerhill in Navan. Thank you for the generous donations.

School Photos - Tuesday 26th April

We are delighted to get back to being able to offer annual school photographs. This year, 'County Photos – The School Photographers' will be coming to the school on Tuesday 26th April. More information to follow. Thank you to the PTA for all their work in organising this.

School Holidays

We will finish school early on Friday 8th April for the Spring Holidays. Details of collections for that day will be sent by email. School will re-open on Monday 25th April. We hope you all have a safe and relaxing break.